

Beavercreek Football Club
Meeting Agenda for Sept 17, 2024

I. Call to order:

II. Roll call-

III. Reports of Officers

President-

1. **Homecoming Parade**-Volunteer parents received donations. Cheryl dropping off shirts. 3 trucks reserved. Nolwood 15 bales of hay, will be covered in case of rain. \$100 left in budget for HC Parade - motioned to use that for candy by Ammi. All players also told to bring candy, but have some as backup. Diana to place order with Sams.
2. **Homecoming Game**- Creek Shirt shack taking charge for Breast cancer shirt. Preorder (Pink and Black). Open after HC, close Friday before Sr Night for turnaround before Senior Night
3. **Impact player shirts**- David is ready to start. 6 kids replied. Need to close Google form by THIS THURSDAY (Because physical papers didn't go out at film. Passed out Monday instead, when original due date was)
Tracy motioned to approve new shirt design. Ammi second. (Black with orange).
4. **Senior Shadow boxes** - who is responsible for this? Senior class? Because board does replica jerseys, banners, bag (all player gift) and photobook from Scott Stuart. And senior night costs too.
Photobooks \$38 each.
Seniors can sell extra raffle tickets to raise the funds for shadow boxes.
5. **Sign up Genius** -sent email, got some volunteers. Reps please keep pushing for volunteers.
It was suggested that in the future we take a page from Eager Beavers and require families pay \$X that they will get back after volunteering X times/hours. Helps get more volunteers, but also extra \$ for families that really dont want to volunteer.
-How handle keeping track? Class reps? Form a new "volunteer committee"?

Treasurer-

1. **Profits:** \$1083 profit parking. Military shirts \$430. Creek shack kickback August \$700.50
2. **Expenses:** Paid veterans shirts -\$420.
3. **NEED TO PUSH DUES** - Reps please reach out AGAIN. Google drive is updated with who has/has not paid.

*The issue of financial hardship was brought up. Club will match what Boosters does. But we need to be told and not just assume someone that hasn't paid yet is unable to. Needs to be accounted for in the budget too as we are a not for profit organization (or get "sponsors" to help out if needed).

Cheryl to verify rosters this week for middle school teams. Need to really push their dues.

4. **Pay to Play** is past due now. This is through the SCHOOL, not through the club. \$250 via the Pay Schools website. Reps please send an email explaining the difference between Pay to Play (none goes to Club) versus Dues (Helps pay for end of year gift, etc). Pay to play needs to be paid by Sept 30th to avoid being benched PER SCHOOL RULES.
5. **Budget meeting for next year!** Coach wants Camp/Player packs paid by club but that is before mandatory cut off date. Tracy to reach out to Coach to set date for budget mtg. Need Coach there!
6. **JVA/JVB Rosters** updated. Does MS have an updated roster to print? John may have made some?

Secretary- Not present

Coach - Not present

IV. **Class Reps-**

Seniors- Creekfb25@gmail.com - Couldnt find shadow box maker. Thinks doing ourselves is best bet

Juniors: Creekfb26@gmail.com - Nike Bags (like OSU) for HS. Need number of players (paid dues) prior to ordering. Ammi to find out what date needed by.

MS Players -drawstring bags. Tracy motioned for different bags, Ammi second, Cheryl third.

*Dues needed by 9/30 to receive bag!!!

Sophomores: creekfb27@gmail.com -Nothing to report

Freshman: Creekfb28@gmail.com -Not present

Middle School- Creekfb29@gmail.com
Creekfb30@gmail.com- Not present

V. **Recent event review/Old Business:**

Military Night Game recap - National Guard didnt have enough jerseys for team. ..Flags were there - next year need Board Members to give seniors flags right before running out. ...Band director changed announcements and order of pregame @ 2:30PM Friday. Had time during halftime. **Next year** need to meet with Brad/Band Director WED or THURS prior to game to confirm pregame/halftime scripts, order of events, etc. Also mentioned having set Google form with consistent descriptions (i.e. AD/Ret? # Years of service? Branch?)

VI. **Feed the Team/ Sponsorship-**

Sept 20th-Jersey Mike's - Received pickle juice from band concession.

Sept 27th- Chueys. Coach approved cupcakes for HC. Cheryl motioned to approve board pay for cupcakes (\$60 from Sams), Pam second.

VII. **Upcoming Events/ Additional Business**

1. **Yard signs** - Williams' cant make the signs. Tracy already bought the wood (Club funds). Robinettes offering to make the signs with stencils/stain/etc. "CREEK" Orange ... "SENIOR" White (and white laces). Tracy suggested Cohen giving his favorite motivational quote for the back of the signs. Robinettes donating the rest of the supplies.
2. **JVB 10/11 and 10/17 needs to be fed.**
 - 10/11 Pulled Pork
 - 10/17 Sandwiches?

VIII. **Meeting Adjourned:**